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Aldridge Community Centre, on the

first Sunday of each month (unless otherwise stated)

at Middlemore Lane, Aldridge. WS9 8AN
Starting at 9.30am on
Sunday 6th January 2019

Sunday  4th February 2019

Sunday  4th  March 2019
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The start of  your  2019 diary   
Committee meetings:   These will be on the second Tuesday of the month. Venue: Aldridge Community Centre
Contact information:     info@wgam.org.uk 

Log on to our website where you can find back copies of the newsletter and where details of events will be published once confirmed. 

www.iamroadsmart.com/groups/walsallam/about-us/our-community
Dear Reader -  we need your help

Well, 2018 has been and gone (thank goodness).   In the coming months our committee will be putting together the programme for 2019.  Do you have any memories of visits / outings  / holidays / experiences you would like to share with us?    Good or bad (if bad you can get it off your chest ).

Let’s hear from you –  We need your contributions. Do you have any ideas for outings (such as the visit to the Leicester Space Centre we undertook in 2018 )  or  talks;  or anything else you think may appeal to the membership.  It’s your chance the have a say.  Send us your ideas via the contact information above or pop into a Sunday session to let us know.
1
A WARM WELCOME 

TO OUR NEW ASSOCIATES

Julie Pegg

Glynis Weir

CONGRATULATIONS ON PASSING 

YOUR TEST PASS

Brian Clarke

On 4th November

Observer: Martin Goad   Senior: Josie Hubbard-Palmer

Clive Allsopp

On 14th October Clive successfully undertook a test re-take
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Martin Goad’s

January 2019
A Happy New Year to all our readers.  It is the time for looking forward and as a group we have plenty going on with lots of active associates being supported towards their advanced test by a strong team of observers.  We have social activities for the year ahead starting with the meal in January.  
Our Sunday morning drives are well attended and are so much more than just an opportunity for associates to go out with a different observer.  If you have not come along on a Sunday for a while then please do, either for a refresher drive or just for a coffee and a chat, or bring along a friend for a free assessment drive.
We also have some challenges for the year ahead. We have some planning to do before the AGM in the spring.  Our overall membership is down a bit each year even though our associate numbers have been up and we have a good number of observers.  We have only nine members on committee at present, the fewest that I can remember.  We do need some new recruits to take on roles that we cannot cover at present.
Our treasurer, Karl, will be stepping down at the AGM after many years of sterling service and we are without a chief observer at the moment.  We do have a member who will serve as interim Treasurer for next year but not beyond and so we do need to find someone in the group with financial skills to become treasurer for the future.  The group cannot run unless we have three officers on committee, chair, secretary and treasurer so we do need to resolve this before the AGM in 2020.  Please give a thought to coming onto committee. 
                                                                                    Continued………..
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If you would like to come along to a meeting, no obligation, to see what we do, they are on the second Tuesday of the month at Aldridge Community Centre at 7.30 pm.
This is your group and you should be able to get from it what you need.  So please let me know what you want in terms of driving activities, social activities or anything else that would make the group more accessible for you.  I hope that you enjoy your driving in 2019 and I look forward to seeing you during the coming year.

Martin Goad, Chairman, WGAM

Aldridge Central Community Association

As you know for a number of years we have used Aldridge Community Centre for our Sunday morning meetings, Committee Meetings, Observer Meetings and AGM’s. We have always been pleased with the facility and its generous parking.
The Centre has been open now for 50 years and to celebrate this the Centre held a 50th Anniversary Banquet on Saturday 15th December. Each group using the centre was invited to send representatives. Our representatives were Karl with his wife Ann and myself with my wife Gail.
We were met with a wine reception, served and excellent four course banquet and entertained by a great live band called the Millertones. Glen Miller music. Some people got up to dance.  Guests included Councillors and our local MP Wendy Morton. 

We had a great evening and thank the Association for the very successful event. 
Mike Bentley

Report on Quiz Night – 6th November

A huge ‘thank you’ to Chris Rice for organising this event -  brilliant (and brain-aching)  as usual.

We kicked off the evening with a fish & chip supper rushed in by the owner of the local chippie, so these were definitely good and hot.

Then on to the serious stuff – the quiz.  The rounds consisted of Television;  Music;  Pot luck;  History and Geography;  Sport;  General Knowledge ( in other words, how much miscellaneous stuff do you have filed away in your brain-box!);  Sporting legends;  Abbreviations.  Yours faithfully (Editor Sandie)  was teamed with three other ladies with much more knowledge than me -  however I did contribute successfully in one or two sections.

Well to my huge surprise -  basically because I was on the team -  we won!    Well done to my other team members, you were brilliant. Thanks, also, to Chris for my prize (a mug).   I do hope we do another Quiz Night,  it was great.

Editor Sandie
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Dear reader

I would like your thoughts on the following ideas -  they could be New Year Resolutions  !!!!!   Please respond with your own New Year ideas:

1. This year all drivers will indicate at junctions         


(some hopes !!!)
2. The M5 will be free from roadworks  


 (I will believe it when I see it)
3. All drivers will park with consideration        


    (oh yes, aaah aaah !)
Wishing you a very Happy New Year
 (The extra comments were from Editor Sandie !)

Seriously, dear reader, let’s have your ideas, give us a laugh

Mike Bentley talks to us about

DIESEL CARS

I am on my second diesel car, having owned dozens of petrol cars over the last 50 years plus. I remember in the 1990’s that the big pollutant that was much criticised was leaded petrol. Lead added to the fuel was having a really serious effect on the health on people living near main roads and motorways. Along came unleaded giving us the choice of this or diesel when choosing what engine we would like to propel our next vehicle.

We were then asked to look at the efficiency of our current vehicle. MPG was the goal so people looked towards diesel. Manufacturers produced efficient diesel vehicles to meet public demand. Then, handbrake on, the government announced how bad diesel vehicles were for the environment. People were encouraged not to buy them but to go back to less efficient petrol machines or E. V. s. Resulting in Manufactures changing their engine output to more petrol and less diesel units.

To get back to my two latest vehicles, both diesel automatic Jaguars. The first an XF 3 litre AWD saloon which was very efficient producing up to 50 MPG on the motorway. 
My latest Jaguar is an XE 2 litre AWD which has an even more efficient engine with the added advantage to having a separate tank in the boot for DEF (Diesel Exhaust Fluid) which is injected straight into the exhaust system.  The additive has to be topped up very 10,000 miles at little cost. It has the effect of reducing the levels of nitrogen oxide ( NOx) emitted from the exhaust system by up to 90%. It does this by turning NOx emissions into water and nitrogen. For this reason I feel happy about driving this diesel vehicle.

To help us choose low polluting cars there will be a compulsory ‘real world’ test for new cars by 2021.    It also appears that the Government subsidy towards buying a pure electric vehicle has dropped from £4,00 to £3,500 with no grant at all towards a hybrid vehicle.  Up to now hybrid and pure electric vehicles make up only 2% of vehicles on our roads. The Government is committed to banning the sale of new petrol and diesel vehicles by 2040.            
Good luck with choosing your next car. 

Mike Bentley
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Give Jack Frost the cold shoulder with driving tips from IAM RoadSmart
With white frosty mornings also comes icy roads … IAM RoadSmart has put together some advice on how to deal with driving and riding on ice - and keep Jack Frost at bay.
· Only drive if it is really necessary. In very bad weather it is better to stay in or take public transport rather than risk an accident. Always check the weather and road conditions on your route before setting off; if police advise not to travel, then do not risk it

· Make sure you know how the demister settings on your car work and how to adjust them properly. If you are riding, a clean scratch-free visor with a properly fitted insert will help you stay mist free

· Never pour boiling water on the screen as the sudden temperature change may cause cracks. Prevention is better than a cure so if possible cover the glass overnight with cardboard or an old sheet to prevent freezing or invest in a windscreen cover

· If you haven’t done so already, get an anti-freeze check at your local garage or fast-fit centre. Keep your washer bottle topped up with an even stronger concentration of de-icer

· It might sound like old news, but you may need up to 10 times the distance to stop in icy conditions - increase your following distance to account for this. If a car has to stop suddenly or worse still, an crash occurs, you will need that extra time to react and stop
· Plan your route carefully as major routes are likely to be treated with salt and less likely to be icy, although this might still form in dips and on bridges and in shaded areas. Leave more time for your journey, respect the conditions and don’t rush. Factor in delays and give yourself plenty of time to clear the ice properly from all the windows of your car.
Dear Reader,  I asked the question:

Are parking spaces getting smaller 
OR are cars getting larger?

This question was raised (in my little brain) by my shopping trips over Christmas and looking at other parked cars and thinking ‘How on earth did they get out of that car?  The gap between it and the car next door was SO narrow.  Needless to say, as I don’t trust other drivers, I usually park at the most far end of the car park.  Ok it makes for a bit of extra walking to the supermarket (good exercise) but I feel that my little car is a bit safer.   However, here, courtesy of British Parking Association, are a few of their thoughts:

It depends……. Many people have chosen to upgrade to bigger vehicles and more of these are now sold.   Typically parking bays are 4.8m x 2.4m (or 16ft x 8ft). This has been the case for decades and has stood the test of time. Often in the designs for parking places there is a balance between capacity and efficiency and the best designs provide the right balance; sufficiently wide spaces to allow easy and effective use and yet maximising the number of spaces available. Simply cramming in additional spaces is counter-productive because the parking operates inefficiently.
Conversely, our expectations have changed. Today’s small family car is probably the same size as yesterday’s large family car. Super-minis are larger than their predecessors; however almost all manufacturers have introduced a new ‘smaller’ range as people have upsized as normal and yesterdays ‘off-roaders’ have become common-place with some motorists.
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It is ironic that just as parking operators are beginning to think that maybe the so-called ‘average car’ is now bigger that it’s time to consider wider parking bays, yet there are potentially driverless self-parking vehicles in the future which might be less concerned about bay width!
Research has shown that ……..

A worrying three-quarters of drivers can't remember

what all the road signs in the Highway Code mean.
Somewhat surprisingly, most adults didn't know that different shaped road signs all stand for different things - for example, a round sign is to give an order, a triangular sign is a warning and a square sign is to inform. 
The study, conducted by Accident Advice Helpline, also showed that over 60% of drivers didn't know that a road sign in a blue circle was to signify an order.  Worryingly, 43% thought that the sign for no motor vehicles meant cars and motorbikes only.   Even more concerning was the fact that a quarter of those surveyed said that they will actively ignore some signs, and over one in 10 said that they ignore speed limits.
It will come as no shock that one in five drivers will be involved in a near-miss, with one in 20 being involved in a road accident because either they or another driver didn't understand a road sign.  Looks like we've got some swotting up to do, ladies and gents...
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